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The following is a list of perceived community issues, and the programs broadcast by KRNU 90.3 
FM, Lincoln, which addressed those issues during the first quarter of 2013, January 1 through 
March 31. 
 
 
State Governance – A review of topics related to governance of the State of Nebraska. 
 
The station has long carried the governor’s annual opening address to the state legislature, 
which opens that body’s annual session.  On Tuesday, January 15, Governor Dave Heineman 
delivered his annual “State of the State” address to the state’s legislative body during the first 
week of their annual deliberations.  KRNU carried the Governor’s address on Tuesday, January 
15 from 10:00 to 10:30 a.m. (30 minutes) 
 
 
Campus Governance – A review of topics related to governance of the various constituencies of 
the University of Nebraska-Lincoln. 
 
This quarter, the station continued its long-standing practice of providing live coverage of the 
monthly public business meetings conducted by the University of Nebraska Board of Regents 
when those meetings are held at the Regents’ meeting room in Varner Hall on the university’s 
east campus in Lincoln. 
 
In this quarter, two such meetings were held and broadcast: 

--Friday, January 25 from 11:30 to 1:05 p.m. (1 hour and 35 minutes) 
--Friday, March 15 from 12:00 p.m. to 2:15 p.m. (2 hours and 15 minutes) 

 
 
International Relations – A review of topics related to expansion of awareness of cultures and 
governments of from around the world, and the interplay of those cultures with that of the 
United States. 
 
The University’s E.N. Thomson Forum on World Issues continued its 2012-2013 series of public 
policy addresses during this quarter.   This year’s Thompson Forum theme was “Religion: Rights 
& Politics” – a series of lectures relating to an examination of the role of religion in 
contemporary society and the challenges created by the mix of religion and government.  KRNU 
broadcast two programs connected with this series during this quarter. 



January-March 2013 
Page 2 
 
 
First, on Monday, February 4, Felice Gaer, Director of the American Jewish Committee’s Jacob 
Blaustein Institute for the Advancement of Human Rights, presented an address called 
“Protecting the Human Rights of Religious Minorities Worldwide: International Religious 
Freedom in U.S. Policy.” Since the International Religious Freedom Act of 1998 was adopted, 
the U.S. government has paid more attention to human rights violations committed against 
members of religious minorities in hot spots throughout the world. Implementing this policy 
has encountered both resistance and assistance from traditional diplomats, foreign 
governments, and NGO representatives. In this lecture, Felice Gaer discussed what has been 
accomplished and what is needed to bolster this vital human rights concern. The program aired 
on February 4 from 7:00-8:30 p.m. (90 minutes) 
 

Then, on Tuesday, February 26, the 2012-2013 season of speakers concluded with an address 
by Shirin Ebadi, a Nobel Laureate, who addressed the issue of “True Islam: Human Rights, Faith 
and Women.”  In her presentation, Ebadi, the first Iranian and Muslim woman to receive the 
Nobel Peace Prize, tied the efforts she’s made on behalf of women and religious minorities to 
the world of religious freedom, while focusing on the importance of human rights throughout.  
The program helped the listening audience understand the importance of tolerance, 
perseverance, and belief in human rights for all; and most importantly share easy tools anyone 
can use to make a difference. The program aired on February 26 from 7:00-8:30 p.m. (90 
minutes) 

  
Diversity and Human Rights Issues – Examinations of issues relating to diverse populations. 
 
KRNU continued its commitment this quarter to discussions of issues relating to diverse 
populations.  As part of KRNU’s Sunday public affairs series “Campus Voices” the station 
featured the following program: 
 --Sunday, February 10 – 10:00-10:30 a.m. – Jan Deeds, Director of the university’s 
Women’s Center, and student programming consultant Amy Vanderpool discussed activities 
scheduled during the university’s participation in Women’s Week 2013. (30 minutes) 
 
 
Media Industry Issues – Examinations of issues relating to media studies and media innovation. 
 
The College of Journalism & Mass Communications continued its visits by journalism innovators 
and researchers during this quarter.  University professors John Lucaites and Robert Merriman 
visited the campus in March to hold a seminar on the meaning of iconic photography, like the 
serviceman kissing a nurse in Times Square at the end of World War II.  While on campus, the 
two photography experts were featured on an episode of the radio station’s Sunday public 
affairs program “Campus Voices” on Sunday, March 24 from 10:00 to 10:30 a.m. (30 minutes) 
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